12 May 1931.

Professor J. S. Gardiner, Zoological Laboratory, CAMERIDGE.

Dear Prof. Gardiner,

It is extraordinarily kind of you to tell me that
I am "also a zoologist". It is a compliment that I
value much. I have sent in a subscription to Mr Henderson,
but I am afraid I cannot this year attend the dinner, as
I should have liked to do, as I shall be away in the States.

I hope to see Huxley and possibly also Haldane before I go, so as to fix our subjects for the discussion on population, as there will be little time after I come back.

Yours sincerely,

12 May 1931.

Mr J. Henderson, Zoological Laboratory, CAMBRIDGE.

Dear Mr Henderson,

Prof. Stanley Gardiner has invited me to join the Cxford and Cambridge Zoologists' Club, although my connection with zoology is somewhat indirect. I enclose life subscription of 5/-, but I regret that owing to absence in America I shall be unable this year to attend the dinner.

Yours sincerely,